Sunday 9:30am Men's and Ladies classes
Sunday Worship 10:30am
Midweek Service 7:00pm
Nursery and Children's ministry are always
available

Mailing address: 6101 W. 10th Street Greeley, Co 80634 Phone: 970-351-8300

Web: www.vcfofgreeley.org

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1	2	3	4	5	6
7 Men's/Women's 9:30 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM	8	9 Noon Prayer	10	11 Noon Prayer Staff Meeting 1:00PM	12	Easter CAB 10:30 AM- Noon
14 Men's/Women's 9:30 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM	15	16 Noon Prayer	17	18 Noon Prayer Staff Meeting 1:00 PM	19	20
Resurrection Service 10:30 AM He is risen, He is risen indeed!	22	23 Noon Prayer	24	25 Noon Prayer Staff Meeting 1:00 PM	26	27
28 Men's/Women's 9:30 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM	29	30 Noon Prayer				

### **VCF Staff:**

#### Pastor Joslyn Severin

Senior Pastor

# Chris & Amanda Lucio Youth Pastors

Tammy Uber
Church Administrator

### Betty Delgado

Facilities Coordinator

### **VCF** Leaders:

#### **Board of Directors**

Brett Wilson, Jerry Über John Tohline

#### **Head Ushers**

Clarence Roberts, Jerry Uber

# Worship Leader Kathy Wilson

Pre-School / Nursery

<u>Coordinator</u> Cejae Sanchez

#### <u>Children's Ministry Leader</u> Melissa Burgess

## Hospitality/Meal Train Nancy Rand

Men's Ministry
Richard Clark. Clarence Roberts

# Women's Ministry Joslyn Severin

<u>Missions</u> Kathy Wilson

#### Jail & Prison Ministry

Lynnda Easter, Marquie Vallejos

# VICTORY REPORT

### **April 2019**

# Have Confidence!!

By Pastor Joslyn

Dear Beloved Saints of VCF!! I have good news for you from the Apostle Paul, and I completely AGREE with him!! Philippians 1:6 says "For I am CONFIDENT of this very thing, that He who began a good work in you will perfect (or complete) it until the day of Christ Jesus." Hallelujah!! What a glorious scripture, and such good new!!

Do not be discouraged, what God has started IN YOU, He will complete!! So, let's think of some things the Lord has already started in you. How about those precious and glorious GIFTS He placed on the inside of you when you were formed in your Mother's womb?

(Jeremiah 1:5)

also was a pioneer in having not just Sunday School for kids, but having "Children's Church" where children had their own Praise & Worship, teaching and ministry. Kids even learned how to become ushers, greeters, and pray for each other for the first time! Thank God for the gifts

You know what: I love receiving gifts, especially fresh flowers! They are so joyful, beautiful and comforting. But it does not take long before they wither and die, and have to be thrown away. But God places gifts in us that are eternal and only get more and more beautiful as we allow HIM to use our gifts for His glory! When we step out in faith to use our gifts it makes them sharper and more useful for the Kingdom!

Let me give you an example. When Pastor Brian and I moved to Tulsa in 1981 we had no idea that God was going to have us work for Willie George, who was an Apostle to children of the world and the first person to write children's curriculum that taught children not just Bible stories, but how to walk by faith, receive healing and be extreme Doers of the Word of God!! He also was a pioneer in having not just Sunday School for kids, but having "Children's Church" where children had their own ministry. Kids even learned how to become ushers, greeters, and pray for each other for the first time! Thank God for the gifts He placed in Willie George, and that he then obeyed God and taught the rest of us!! The first thing Pastor Brian and I did for Willie was work at his book table and I was his secretary. But then we were called upon to minister to 400 preschoolers at John Osteen's Mission Conference in Houston Texas, with only and hour to prepare! Yikes!! But God had already placed gifts inside of both of us to ministry to children

# Upcoming Events:

Saturday, April 13, 2019 at 10:30 AM Easter CAB and Egg Hunt!

Wednesday, April 17th at 7:00 PM
Passover/ Communion Service

**Sunday, April 21st, 2019 at 10:30 AM Resurrection Service.** 

(continued) and the spark and anointing began!! We just had to OBEY the call.

Pastor Brian and I did not know at that time that we would go on to do CAB bus ministry from 1996 through 2018 and have new children born again every single service!! We give God all the glory for what he did in CAB for over 22 years of Children's ministry!!!

I encourage each one of you to step out and use the gifts God has given you and know that all things He has started in you he will perfect until the day of Christ Jesus!! And your gifts will never wither or die but you will continue to use them in Heaven. All glory to Jesus!!

### A Look Back

### A Look Ahead

This past month was full of friends and family. Larry and Liz Hutton joined us on March 9th and 10th. If you have been around VCF for very long, you know Liz and Larry as part of our church family! Liz ministered at a Ladies meeting on Saturday and prayed for the ladies after the message. And on Sunday morning Liz ministered on Kindness. At the 10:30 service Larry ministered to the congregation and was totally blessed by how hunger for the Word we were. We totally depleted the inventory of items he brought for his book table! Sunday night Larry continued ministered on Faith and how faith pleases God!

On the 31st was our "Fifth Sunday, Family Day." You all are amazing singers and quick learners as we sang some "old school" Sunday School songs! It was great fun for all ages. The staff shared on Heaven and Pastor Joslyn closed out the service with an invite to join God's Family and spend eternity in Heaven with the King of Kings. We had a pot luck following the service. You are truly great cooks and we had an abundance of yummy food to enjoy!

It is resurrection season, which is later in the year than I remember it ever being. Our Easter CAB service and Egg Hunt will be on April 13th from 10:30 AM until Noon. We will be hiding 2000 eggs! We will have a resurrection mela-drama, a visit by Chavo, and drawings for gift baskets. Of course we will also be sharing the Gospel of Jesus as well!! This is always a fun community outreach and we are believing for 200 people, be in agreement with us that the right group of people will be here this wonderful event!

Wednesday, April 17th will be our Passover/ communion service. This is a special and sobering look at all that Jesus has done for us on the cross.

Sunday, April 21st is RESURRECTION Day! He is risen indeed. Plan on joining us as we celebrate Jesus! This is a great time of year to invite friends and family to church. You will have an opportunity today to pray over whom you would like to invite and then as a church, we will continue to pray over these names and lives for the next two weeks.







Liz Hutton, Larry Hutton, and Family Day fun.